
Below is this quarter's newsletter.  Paper copies were mailed out and should have your current 
"paid-through" membership year on them (as of 2/15/2025).  Let me know if you have any 
questions. 
 
Missouri Allis-Chalmers Club              1st Quarter 2025 Newsletter 
1.)    Winter Banquet 2024:  Great time with great food.  Clay Rieves was elected President and 
we thank Randy Grothoff for his service as President. 
2.)    Swap Meet 7-8 March 2025:  At the MRVSEA showgrounds in Boonville.  Contact Randy 
G. at (573) 690-3033 for more information.  No admission or vendor fees; set up can start on 
Thursday, March 6. 
3.)    Lathrop GOTO 19-22 June 2025:  At the antique show grounds (2488 MO-33, Lathrop, 
MO  64465).  For more information, visit 
www.lathropantique.net    facebook.com/lathropantique    or call Jim Plowman at (816) 896-
5546.   
4.)    Macon 24-27 July 2025:  At the Macon 
5.)    County Fairgrounds (1303 S Missouri St, Macon MO  63552).  For more information, visit 
www.macon-flywheel.com  facebook.com/maconflywheel   
6.)    MRVSEA 4-7 September 2025:  At the Brady Showgrounds (24289 MO-179, Boonville 
MO  65233).  It will feature Orphans, Unknowns, and Crawlers; the show is an important 
opportunity to re-connect with each other, introduce us to new faces, and keep history 
alive.  Visit www.mrvsea.com for details. 
7.)    Volunteer Help Needed: 
a.)    Webmaster/Online Content:  Help post to our website and explore other social media 
options; contact Brian A. @ bgahart@yahoo.com 
b.)    Newsletter/Membership:  Develop story ideas/content for newsletter, manage lists/table; 
contact Kevin B. @ kevin_l_bauer@yahoo.com 
 


